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CELEBRATING THE CERTIFICATION OF WILD POLIOVIRUS ERADICATION IN THE AFRICAN REGION
Malawi joins the sister Member States in the WHO African Region in celebrating the eradication of wild poliovirus in the Region and we would like to thank WHO and all partners for the technical and financial support they gave to our countries. 
The Government of Malawi is committed to continuing doing its part in polio eradication in the Region. The last polio case was reported in Malawi in 1992 and we are implementing polio eradication activities under the guidance of the WHO Polio Endgame Strategy 2019 to 2023.
Some of the activities we are doing in the area of polio eradication are:
· Detection and reporting of Acute Flaccid Paralysis (AFP) cases of which samples are sent to a WHO approved laboratory.
· We have weekly reporting of polio data sent to WHO.
·  Facility based Disease Surveillance Trainings of our Health workers is also being done.
· We also have submission of annual polio updates to the African Region Certification Committee (ARCC).

·  We have functional annual polio committees. These committees they meet on a quarterly basis.
· We switched from trivalent Oral Polio Vaccine (tOPV) to bivalent Oral Polio Vaccine (bOPV) in April 2016 and we introduced Inactivated Polio Vaccine  in December 2018.
· We have also Intensified cross-border collaboration and polio Surveillance in border Districts in response to the vaccine derived  polio case in the region.
Lastly, Chairperson, we are looking forward to the continued support from WHO and other partners now in dealing with vaccine derived polio cases.
Thank you.
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